
	

	
	
	
	
“As	we	journey	together	through	the	time	God	has	given	us,	may	God	give	us	the	grace	of	a	
welcoming	heart	and	an	overflowing	love	for	the	new	neighbors	among	us”	–ELCA	social	
message,	“Immigration”	(1997).	
	
We	are	saddened	today	by	the	end	of	the	Deferred	Action	for	Childhood	Arrivals	(DACA)	
program,	which	provided	relief	from	deportation	to	young	people	who	have	grown	up	as	
members	of	our	churches,	as	neighbors	playing	with	our	children,	and	enriching	our	
communities.	We	pray	today	for	those	who	will	suffer	undue	repercussions	due	to	the	end	of	
this	program.	As	Lutherans,	we	regard	the	family	as	an	indispensable	social	institution	and	
stand	firmly	against	policies	that	cause	the	separation	of	families.		
	
As	we	lament	this	change	in	policy,	we	call	on	members	of	Congress	to	pass	long-overdue	
legislation	to	protect	young	people	brought	to	the	U.S.	as	children,	also	known	as	Dreamers.	
Our	churches,	our	schools,	our	communities	and	the	country	are	enhanced	by	their	presence	
and	contributions.	It	is	time	that	our	immigration	policy	reflects	their	gifts	to	all	of	us.	
	
God’s	peace,	

	 	

Elizabeth	A.	Eaton		
ELCA	Presiding	Bishop	

	


